
From: David Colley [mailto:dcolley@aeufederal.org.au]  

Sent: Monday, 16 January 2017 3:40 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: David Colley 
Subject: AM 2014/266 & AM 2014/263 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
The AEU Federal Office has been closed for the Christmas vacation period. I have only returned to 
duty today. 
 
I refer to the publication by the Commission on 6 January 2017, of revised Exposure Drafts, Summary 
of Proposed Substantive Variations & Summary of Submissions – Technical & Drafting in the above 
listed matters. 
 
In the short time I have had available to peruse the documents, it would appear the Summary of 
Proposed Substantive Variations takes little, or no account, of various submissions filed by a number 
of parties. In particular, I draw your attention to the submissions filed by United Voice and CCSA on 6 
October and 30 September respectively in accordance with the Directions issued by the Commission 
and set out in [2016] FWC 6062. Those parties withdrew all or a number of applications to vary; 
however, the Summary of Proposed Substantive Variations – see in particular that concerning the 
Educational Services (Teachers) Award -  still lists those parties as proposing a variation when, in 
fact, the variation is no longer being pursued and has been withdrawn. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
David Colley 
Federal Industrial Officer 
Australian Education Union - Federal Office 
Ground Floor, 120 Clarendon Street 
Southbank    Victoria    3006 
PO Box 1158, South Melbourne 
Victoria  3205 
+61 (0)3 9693 1800 - Phone 
+61 (0)402 054 191 - Mobile 
+61 (0)3 9693 1805 – Facsimile 
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